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Dates for your Diary 

Next Week 
 

 HALF TERM—Monday 23rd October to Friday 27th October 
 

Looking ahead 

 
 Thursday 2nd November  - Early Reading and Phonics Meeting for Parent of Wren & Firecrest clas-

ses—see separate email sent 13/10. 
 Tuesday 7th November—Parent/Teacher Meetings (early slots) 
 Thursday 9th November—Parent/Teacher meetings (early & later slots) 
 Friday 17th November—Key Stage 2 Disco  @ 3:15pm to 4:30pm  
 Friday 1st December—Christmas Family Bingo @6pm 
 

 Christmas Performances 

 Monday 11th December—KS1 Christmas Performance @ 1:30pm in the School Hall 
 Tuesday 12th December—KS1 Christmas Performance @ 9:30am in the School Hall 
 Tuesday 12th December—EYFS Christmas Performance @ 1:30pm in the School Hall 
 Tuesday 12th December—KS2 Carol Concert @ 5:30pm at Holy Trinity Church 
 Wednesday 13th December—EYFS Christmas Performance @ 9:30am in the School Hall 
 
Our planned TD Days for this academic year are 2nd January 2024, 15th April 2024 and Monday 3rd 

June 2024. For term dates please see the Somerset Council website. 

https://www.somerset.gov.uk/children-families-and-education/school-life/school-term-dates-and-holidays/


Message from our Headteacher 

This week we have appeared in the Frome Nub news on two occasions which has been lovely to read - one 
article talked about our Harvest celebration at Holy Trinity and the other described how our KS1 children 
are developing their geographical skills.  

On Wednesday morning, KS1 held a family learning event where DT skills were put to the test. They were 
making hats and they looked amazing once they were finished. Thank you to all the adults for supporting 
the children. 

I am pleased to announce that Helen Loughlin, who has been working in the office on Fridays over the past 
year, has been offered a part time Office Manager role working alongside Sue Cobb. Congratulations to 
Helen and we look forward to working with her in her new role after half term. We are also now 
advertising for a part-time office administrator - please see the separate ad which is on our vacancies page 
and also on the SSE website (https://www.supportservicesforeducation.co.uk/Page/14023) if you are 
interested or know someone who may be. 

I am also pleased to announce two other appointments: Esther Ibbeken will be starting with us at Vallis 
after half term and she will be working alongside Mrs Powrie in Owl Class, working on Mondays and 
Tuesdays. Claire Beale will be joining us as a teaching assistant after half term, mainly based in Eagle class 
but also supporting round the school. We look forward to working with them over the coming months. 

Last Friday's celebration assembly focused on writing across the school. Children shared their well-
presented writing talents and talked about what they had written. Theo, in Year 4, also played the piano 
for us - it is great to see his growing confidence at playing in front of an audience.  

Our last TD day has now been agreed and it is Monday 3rd June 2024 so please make a note in your diaries. 

Yesterday there was a bad accident on Rodden Road which happened outside one of our family’s houses. 
Rodden Road is a very busy and fast road in the town and the following yesterday the family have started a 
change.org petition. Please use this link to find out more:  

Change.org 

 
I hope that you all have a great half term and we look forward to seeing you on Monday 30th. 

Nick 

Autumn Parents’ Meetings 

Parents’ Meetings will take place on Tuesday 7th and Thursday 9th November after school. This time we 

are using a new system that will allow you to book your appointments online via a system called School 

Cloud. Please look out for the email that will come from the Office@vallisfirstschool.org.uk account which 

will have details of how to book an appointment and the link you need to click. 

We often hear from some parents that they haven’t received a particular email that we have sent out. 

From now on we will use the office@vallisfirstschool.org.uk email address to send out our messages so you 

may find it helpful to save that address to your contacts or safe senders list  for after half term. 

 

 

 

https://www.supportservicesforeducation.co.uk/Page/14023


KS1 Mad Hatters! 

On Wednesday, the children in KS1 made hats! This term they have been exploring different types of hats 
and designing their own hats in the Design and Technology lessons .Thank you to all the parents and carers 
who came to help the children make their fantastic hats!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



VSA News 

 
 
Pumpkin Trail 

This evening is our 
Pumpkin Trail—thank 
you to everyone who has 
purchased a trail sheet 
and we look forward to 
seeing you at 5:30pm! 

Fundraising Christmas 
Cards 

The Christmas  Card 
sthat were received by 
the deadline were sent 
to our supplier, 
Xmas4Schools, on 
Wedsnesday. Once they 
have processed the 

forms they will send you a text and email with details of how 
to place your order. They are usually very quick so we hope 
to have your orders back by mid November. 

Key Stage 2 Disco 

On 17th November we will be holding a Disco from 3:15 to 
4:30pm for our Year 3 & 4 children. Tickets will cost £3 and 
children should bring their party clothes in with them to 
change into at 3pm and they will then be taken to the hall. 
Parents should then pick up from the School Office entrance 
at 4:30pm. Pizza and drinks will be included in the price of 

the ticket. Tickets will be available from the School Office from 
Monday 30th October at 2:45pm. 

 

Runtober Update 

Team Vallis is made up of 12 parents who are running 100km each, 
1200km in total, over the month of October to raise money for 
outdoor play equipment at Vallis School.  

For their third week they have so far run 850km and raised £835!  

You can follow their progress and sponsor them online at: https://
www.gofundme.com/f/vallis-school-outdoor-play-equipment   

 

 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/vallis-school-outdoor-play-equipment
https://www.gofundme.com/f/vallis-school-outdoor-play-equipment


Local Community News 

 
 


